



CITY OF BARRE

PUBLIC BODY MEETING MINUTES
Committee/board:  Barre City Bike Path Committee
Date of meeting:  December 12, 2018
                                    Location of meeting:  City Council Chambers
Board/committee members in attendance: Steve Mackenzie, Stephanie Quaranta, Scott Bascom,  Dan Soussa, Charlie Dindo, Bill Ahearn                  
Board/committee members absent:  Ben Brown
Others in attendance:  Mayor Lucas Herring
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 
It was recommended that the committee organization: Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary be placed on the January agenda.
D&K will revise the design estimates for the Metro Way project.  There are portions of the proposed path that we may be able to complete internally as well as using some materials on hand that should lower our costs.  

Mayor Herring spoke of recent discussions that evolved from the 3-4-50 group’s walk audit.  He spoke of a parcel near the Nativi Playground that passes by the Bellavance property that may create a better access to the downtown and connector for the path.  Storm water permits must be obtained in the near future at that site and with a partnership we could possibly address the needs of the permit under our path, benefitting both.  There was a discussion of a speed table in that area.  There were discussions on the line of site for path crossings, etc. on River Street.  The Mayor also spoke of the connection from Prospect Street to the Fairview path and if a crossing was moved up the hill there would be a better line of site for that area as well.  City Engineer Ahearn noted that he was working on that area and speed control options.  The board was receptive to the ideas that were presented.  A motion to have D&K conduct a conceptual study of the River Street section to see if a path can be created for under $10,000 was made by Member Dindo, Second Member Bascom, motion carried.  City Manager Mackenzie will make the arrangements.  The Eagle Scouts are interested in working to clean up the sides of the transportation path.  The group has done a great job on this in the past.  The board was receptive to this as well. 
Meeting adjourned:  6:05 p.m.
Next meeting date/time/location:  01/16/19    5:00 p.m.   City Council Chambers: Signed:   Stephanie Quaranta

